The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, August 5, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $2,097.04.

The Board members signed the payroll sheet for the period ending 8/8/2015.
The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for July 2015.

The Board of Assessors signed 2 Real Estate/Personal Property Tax abatement certificates.

The Board acted on and approved  1 Revised/Omitted Assessment application for FY15.  The abatement certificate will be signed by the Board members at the meeting of August 19, 2015.
The Assessors held a discussion regarding the notice to convert the 61A Land located at Bryant/South Street for (1) one house lot.  The Board agreed by Unanimous vote to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they do not exercise their right of first refusal to purchase this land.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the correspondence from Attorney Saulino, requesting an appeal for an abatement of real estate taxes of the property located at 1 Bayberry Road under MGL CH 58 section 8.  After some discussion, the Board members signed the letter informing Atty. Saulino that no action by the Board of Assessors is justified.
A motion was made to approve the employment contract with Principal Assessor Donahue.  The motion was seconded.  All members were in favor.

The minutes of 7/15/15 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Clerk

